Eye on the World June 11, 2022

This compilation of material for "Eye on the World" is presented as a service to the Churches of God. The views stated in the material are those of the writers or sources quoted by the writers, and do not necessarily reflect the views of the members of the Church of God Big Sandy. The following articles were posted at churchofgodbigsandy.com for the weekend of June 11, 2022.

Compiled by Dave Havir

Luke 21:34-36—"But take heed to yourselves, lest your souls be weighed down with self-indulgence, and drunkenness, or the anxieties of this life, and that day come on you suddenly, like a falling trap; for it will come on all dwellers on the face of the whole earth. But beware of slumbering; and every moment pray that you may be fully strengthened to escape from all these coming evils, and to take your stand in the presence of the Son of Man" (Weymouth New Testament).



"Eye on the World" comment: The following headlines involve articles that are considered international. The articles were not posted, but the headlines give the essence of the story.

WHO Global Pandemic Treaty

- Looking back to May 2022, an article by Carina Benton titled "Biden Wants to Give the WHO and China More Power After They Grossly Abused a Pandemic" was posted at thefederalist.com on May 27, 2022.
- An article by Houman David Hemmati titled "How the WHO Is Using a Covid-19 Pandemic Treaty to Create a New 'Global Health Security Architecture' "was posted at dailywire.com on June 8, 2022.
- An article by Dr. Joseph Mercola titled "WHO and WEF Globalists Coordinate Their Global 'Reset' " was posted at mercola.com on June 8, 2022.

Comments about international monkeypox

■ An article by Anders Hagstrom titled "CDC Raises Monkeypox Alert to Level 2, Recommends Masks During Travel" was posted at foxnews.com on June 6, 2022.

- An article by Michael Whittaker titled "CDC Scrubs Monkeypox Mask Recommendation From Website" was posted at dailywire.com on June 7, 2022.
- An article by Robyn White titled "CDC Sparks Backlash After Ditching Monkeypox Mask Advice" was posted at newsweek.com on June 8, 2022.
- An article by Alix Martichoux titled "Will Monkeypox Spread As Fast As Covid?" was posted at thehill.com on June 9, 2022.

International covid news

- An article by Sophie Mann titled "Japan Reopens to Tourists After Two Years, But With Strict Covid Rules Including Masks, Chaperons" was posted at justthenews.com on June 7, 2022.
- An article by Peter Caddle titled "Great Reset: [Irish] State Planning Harsh Covid-Style Lockdown in Event of Fuel Shortage—[According to] Leak" was posted at breitbart.com on June 7, 2022.
- A video and an article by Hannah Nightingale titled "Watch: Unhinged HR Professional Rants Against Canadian Truckers' Convoy, Threatens Their Jobs" were posted at thepostmillennial.com on June 7, 2022.

International climate change

■ Looking back to May 2022, an article by John Vidal titled "Monkeypox Isn't the Disease We Should Be Worried About [But Rather Climate Change Will Exacerbate the Rapid Spread of Viruses and Pathogens]" was posted at theguardian.com on May 25, 2022.

International climate change and coal

■ Looking back to October 2021, an article by Philip Wang titled "China Tells Mines to Produce 'As Much Coal As Possible'" was posted at ctvnews.ca on Oct. 20, 2021.

Comments about Russian oil and gas

■ An article by Staff titled "Iran Is Helping Russia Circumvent Sanctions by Using Its 'Ghost Armada' to Transport the Kremlin's Oil, Researchers Claim" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on June 4, 2022.

Comments about international food crisis

- An article by Daniel Newton titled "EU Ministers Warn Grain Shortage Could Lead to Next African Migrant Surge" was posted at neonnettle.com on June 7, 2022.
- An article by Bernat Armangue and Yuras Karmanau titled "More Bodies Found in Mariupol [Ukraine] as Global Food Crisis Looms" was posted at apnews.com on June 9, 2022.

Comments about Russia-Ukraine war

- Many pictures and an article by Chris Jewers titled "100 Days of War: Russia Now Holds 20 Percent of Ukrainian Territory—As Pictures Reveal the Horrors of the Conflict So Far" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on June 2, 2022.
- A Reuters article by Kevin Liffey titled "Putin Orders \$81,500 Payment to Families of National Guards Who Die in Ukraine" was posted at reuters.com on June 6, 2022.
- An article by Tom Porter titled "Russia Puts Journalist on 'Wanted' List After He Exposed Putin's Purges of Spy Agency Blamed for Failings in Ukraine" was posted at businessinsider.com on June 7, 2022.
- A Reuters article by Staff titled "Moscow's Chief Rabbi Leaves Russia Amid Pressure to Back War in Ukraine" was posted at reuters.com on June 8, 2022.
- An article by Lizzie May titled "Russian Radio Station Owned by One of Putin's 'Favorite Oligarchs' Is Hacked and Starts Playing Ukrainian Anthems and Anti-War Songs Before It Is Swiftly Pulled Off Air" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on June 9, 2022.
- A Reuters article by Alex Richardson and Alistar Bell titled "Hailing Peter the Great, Putin Draws Parallel With Mission to 'Return' Russian Lands" was posted at reuters.com on June 9, 2022.

Will NATO expand?

- Following is an excerpt from a policy found at "Enlargement and Article 10" at nato.int on May 18, 2022: "Since 1949, NATO's membership has increased from 12 to 30 countries through eight rounds of enlargement. . . NATO's 'open door policy' is based on Article 10 of it's founding treaty. Any decision to invite a country to join the Alliance is taken by the North Atlantic Council on the basis of consensus among all Allies."
- An article by Michael Whittaker titled "Finland Plans to Fortify Its Border With Russia" was posted at dailywire.com on June 9, 2022.

Comments about Israel

- An article by Anna Ahronheim titled "The IDF Drills for a Devastating War on Home Soil and Away" was posted at jpost.com on June 4, 2022.
- An article by Tzvi Joffre titled "[Hezbollah Leader Hassan] Nasrallah Warns Hezbollah Will Stop Israel From Extracting Gas at Karish Field" was posted at jpost.com on June 9, 2022.

Comments about Iran

■ An article by Ryan Saavedra titled "Two More Top Iranian Officials Killed Inside Iran in Separate Mysterious Incidents: Reports" was posted at dailywire.com on June 4, 2022.

■ An article by Staff titled "Iran Turns Off U.N. Surveillance Cameras at Nuclear Site" was posted at dnyuz.com on June 8, 2022.

Comments about Saudi Arabia

- An article by Sarah Dadouch titled "Saudi Dissidents Call Biden's Planned Visit to Kingdom a Betrayal" was posted at washingtonpost.com on June 4, 2022.
- An article by Elizabeth Elkind titled "[Democrat] Adam Schiff Slams Biden After President Says He'd Meet With Saudi Arabia's Leaders on a Potential Trip to the Region: Democrat Lawmaker Says He 'Wouldn't Shake' Mohammed Bin Salman's Hand and Calls for Crown Prince to Be 'Shunned' " was posted at dailymail.co.uk on June 5, 2022.

Comments about Saudi-Backed LIV Tour

- Looking back to January 2022, an article by Charlie Blanchard titled "Another Rival Tour Threatens PGA, This Time From Saudis and Greg Norman" was posted at lascrucesbulletin.com on Jan. 25, 2022.
- Looking back to February 2022, an article by Staff titled "Greg Norman and LIV Gold Investments Partner With Asian Tour to Unveil \$300 Million International Series" was posted at arabnews.com on Feb. 1, 2022.
- Looking back to March 2022, an article by Bob Harig titled "Saudi-Backed Golf League Announces 2022 Schedule, With Four U.S. Events [Offering a \$250 Million Total Prize Purse Among Eight Tournaments Beginning in June]" was posted at si.com on March 18, 2022.
- Looking back to May 2022, an article by Andy Roberts titled "[Veteran Golf Analyst] Brandel Chamblee Slams [Organizer] Greg Norman and LIV Golf Over Shotgun Start Format [Where Golfers All Tee Off at Exactly the Same Time, But on Separate Holes]" was posted at golfmagic.com on May 12, 2022.
- Looking back to May 2022, an article by Bob Harig titled "Greg Norman Vows Support to LIV Golf Players: 'We Will Defend and Assist You' "was posted at si.com on May 16, 2022.
- A Reuters article by Steve Keating titled "Golf-PGA Tour and LIV Series Showdown to Shape Future of Golf, Says [Rory] McIlroy" was posted at reuters.com on May 17, 2022.
- Looking back to May, an article by Bob Harig titled "Before Greg Norman, Jack Nicklaus Was Offered More Than \$100 Million to Head LIV Golf" was posted at si.com on May 16, 2022.
- An article by Bob Harig titled "Greg Norman Calls Jack Nicklaus a 'Hypocrite' for Backtracking on LIV Golf" was posted at si.com on June 6, 2022.
- An article by Mark Schlabach titled "Phil Mickelson to Return to Golf at First Saudi-Backed LIV Event, Beginning Thursday in London" was posted at espn. com on June 6, 2022.

- An article by Jackson Richman titled "Tiger Woods Turned Down Nearly \$1 Billion to Join Saudi-Backed LIV Tour, CEO Claims" was posted at mediaite. com on June 7, 2022.
- An article by Rob Harris titled "Golfers Put Aside 'Reprehensible' Saudi Moves [Policies and Behavior] to Join Series" was posted at apnews.com on June 7, 2022.
- An article by George Willis titled "Charles Barkley Talks Phil Mickelson, LIV Golf: 'I Don't Judge Them for Taking That Money' "was posted at si.com on June 9, 2022.
- An article by Mike Calia titled "PGA Tour Suspends 17 Golfers, Including Phil Mickelson, for Playing in Saudi-Backed LIV Event" was posted at cnbc. com on June 9, 2022.

Comments about China

- An article by David Averre titled "Three Astronauts Dock to Complete Construction of China's Own 'Heavenly Palace' Space Station After United States Excluded Them From the ISS in 2011" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on June 5, 2022.
- An article titled "Australia Says China Threatened Plane Over South China Sea" was posted at apnews.com on June 5, 2022.
- An article by Tom Hancock titled "Marxism Makes a Comeback in China's Crackdown on 'Disorderly Capital' " was posted at bloomberg.com on June 6, 2022.
- An article by Matthew Loh titled "China's Navy Has the World's Largest Fleet, But Only One Foreign Base to Launch Ships; It's Secretly Trying to Change That" was posted at businessinsider.com on June 7, 2022.

International miscellaneous news

- An article by Dr. Joseph Mercola titled "Why Is Switzerland the Headquarters of Emperors?" was posted at mercola.com on June 4, 2022.
- An article by Stephen M. Lepore titled "North Korea Fires Eight Short-Range Ballistic Missiles One Day After the U.S. Ended Naval Exercises in the Philippine Sea Meant to Upgrade Defense Amid [U.S] Fears of a Nuclear Test" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on June 4, 2022.
- An article by James Robinson titled "Massive Explosion at Container Depot Used to Store Chemicals in Bangladesh Kills at Least Five People and Injures More Than 100 Others" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on June 4, 2022.
- An article by Chris Matthews titled "Mercedes-Benz Recalls a Million Cars Because of Potentially Faulty Brake Boosters That Could 'Increase the Risk of Crashes and Injuries' "was posted at dailymail.co.uk on June 4, 2022.
- An article by Chris Matthews titled "Japanese Adventurer, 83, Becomes the Oldest Person to Complete a Solo and Nonstop 5,500 Mile Voyage Across the Pacific Ocean as He Completes the Trip in a 19-Foot Yacht in 69 Days" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on June 5, 2022.

- A Reuters article by Sudipto Ganguly titled "[Tennis Star Rafael] Nadal Destroys Ruud to Win 14th French Open Title, 22nd Grand Slam Crown" was posted at reuters.com on June 5, 2022.
- An article by Ashley St. Clair titled "UK's National Health Service Drops 'Woman' From Guidance on Ovarian Cancer to Be 'Inclusive' " was posted at thepostmillennial.com on June 7, 2022.
- An article by Spencer Brown titled "Canadian Firearm Retailers Sell Out of Handguns After Trudeau's Proposed Ban on Sales" was posted at townhall. com on June 8, 2022.
- An article by Salma El Wardany and Mohammad Tayseer titled "Oil Prices Are 'Nowhere Near' Peak Yet, Says Key OPEC Member UAE" was posted at bloomberg.com on June 8, 2022.
- An article by Emily Craig titled "Having Diabetes, Surviving a Heart Attack and Stroke Makes You Three Times More Likely to Suffer Dementia Than Someone Genetically at Risk, Study Claims" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on June 8, 2022.

* * * * *

An article by Gabriel Hays titled "Attempted Murder of Justice Kavanaugh Neglected by Front Pages of Major U.S. Newspapers" was posted at foxnews.com on June 9, 2022. Following is the article.

Several major U.S. newspapers—and their corresponding websites—hardly mentioned, or outright ignored, the attempted assassination of Supreme Court Justice Brett Kavanaugh on the front pages of their Thursday morning editions.

Special advisor of communications for Sen. Ted Cruz, R-Tex., Steve Guest, tweeted on Thursday that the USA Today and The Chicago Tribune front pages failed to mention that a man armed with a pistol, a knife, pepper spray, and other tools meant to harm Justice Brett Kavanaugh was arrested near the justice's home on Wednesday.

The suspect was identified as 26-year-old Nicholas John Roske. He claimed to be angry with the conservative justice's intent to vote to overturn *Roe v. Wade*—as indicated by the recent leaked Supreme Court draft opinion—as well as frustrated with the court's potential rulings on Second Amendment cases.

Roske was charged with "attempting to murder a United States Supreme Court Justice."

Guest also claimed that The New York Times and The Los Angeles Times barely mentioned this earth-shattering story. It was relegated to the bottom of each paper's respective front pages, in fine print.

Guest tweeted, "No mention of the assassination attempt on Justice Brett Kavanaugh on the front pages of USA Today or the Chicago Tribune. The New York Times and The Los Angeles Times hid the news on the bottom of the page in small font."

"Shameful," he added, sharing screenshots of the front page of each paper. The images confirmed that there was no story about Kavanaugh's would-be murderer on the front pages of USA Today or The Chicago Tribune.

The images also confirmed that The New York Times teased the story at the bottommost section of the front page. The small entry vaguely claimed in bold, "Arrest Near Home of Justice," and provided a quick blurb. "Officials said an armed man who went to Maryland with plans to kill Justice Brett M. Kavanaugh has been charged with attempted murder."

The paper indicated the full story could be found on page "A20."

NewsBusters managing editor Curtis Houck confirmed this, tweeting, "Here's the front page of The New York Times. Not one story on the attempted assassination of Brett Kavanaugh. Instead, you have a footnote to see A-20 and a rather brief article."

"Articles that were longer? A journo goes deep into the Amazon and a deadly Korean ferry accident," he added, along with corresponding screenshots.

The Los Angeles Times front page treatment of the major story was just as poor. The preview for the piece was in the smallest section of the front page, in the bottom right corner near the paper's scannable bar code. In bold, it read, "Man arrested at home of justice." In the preview description, it read, "Simi Valley suspect was armed and wanted to kill Brett Kavanaugh, FBI says."

It then told readers the story could be found on page "A6."

WEX Magazine managing editor Jay Caruso pointed out on the day of the arrest that The New York Times website sidelined the major story as well.

Sharing screenshots, he tweeted, "The police arrested a man who wanted to assassinate Supreme Court Justice Brett Kavanaugh, and the @nytimes has it in their 'More News' section of their home page with the title, 'Armed Man Is Arrested Near Home of Justice Kavanaugh."

In a subsequent post, he mentioned how the new Jurassic Park movie gets a top Times slot, while Kavanaugh's attempted murder is located near a Trader Joe's piece. "Top of the page - story about Jurassic Park film franchise. A foiled plot to assassinate a sitting Supreme Court Justice? Near the story about Trader Joe's employees wanting to unionize," he tweeted.

Fox News found that the L.A. Times website featured a small mention of the incident on Wednesday, which read "Armed California man arrested near Justice Brett Kavanaugh's Maryland home." That was found in the "More News" section of the website, which is several scrolls down the page.

As of early Thursday afternoon, Fox News found that the only mention of the Kavanaugh murder attempt on the L.A. Times website was a Business section column near the bottom of the webpage, titled, "Column: The threat to Justice Kavanaugh reveals a path to a gun control deal."

Within about the same timeframe, USA Today's website featured the story more prominently in its main section via an opinion column published by George Washington University law professor Jonathan Turley.

Fox News found that the Kavanaugh story was relegated to the "More News" section of the Chicago Tribune's website on Wednesday and, as of Thursday afternoon, no stories related to the incident could be found on the website.

* * * * *

An article by Mary Schumer Promised Kavanaugh Would 'Pay the Price'—After the Arrest of Kavanaugh's Would-Be Assassin, [Now] He's Silent" was posted at dailywire.com on June 8, 2022. Following is the article.

Senate Majority Leader Chuck Schumer (D-NY), who two years ago pointedly warned Supreme Court Justice Brett Kavanaugh he would "pay the price" if he ruled against abortion, remains silent hours after an alleged assassin said Wednesday that he had tried to kill the justice.

In the middle of the night Wednesday, police arrested 26-year-old Nicholas John Roske carrying a bag full of weapons and burglary tools. Roske told police he planned to kill Kavanaugh in an attempt to prevent him ruling on abortion and Second Amendment cases.

His arrest put Schumer's warning in chilling relief, prompting Republicans to accuse Schumer and activists of endangering the justices through "incendiary rhetoric on *Roe*."

"I want to tell you, Gorsuch," Schumer threatened the justices in March 2020, "and I want to tell you, Kavanaugh. You have released the whirlwind, and you will pay the price. You won't know what hit you if you go forward with these awful decisions."

Judicial Crisis Network's Carrie Severino called his comment "a call to action."

"Senate Democrats, led by Senator Schumer, have waged a campaign for years to undermine and intimidate the Court," she told The Daily Wire on Wednesday evening. "Schumer's outrageous threat to Justices Gorsuch and Kavanaugh-on the steps of the Court after the *June Medical* decision no less-was a call to action."

Mark Paoletta, the former general counsel for the Office of Management & Budget under President Donald Trump who worked on Justice Clarence Thomas' confirmation, argued that Schumer's comments were "chilling and criminally reckless."

"The Dobbs leak was an outgrowth of this despicable threat," he told The Daily Wire on Wednesday evening. "Do anything at all costs to stop the overturning of Roe v. Wade."

Schumer was speaking in reference to the Supreme Court case *June Medical Services v. Russo*, an abortion case in which the court ultimately ruled with abortion advocates. His threats prompted a rare rebuke from Chief Justice John Roberts, who called the remarks both "inappropriate" and "dangerous."

The senate majority leader did not respond to requests for comment from The Daily Wire. In early May, he said that he supports protesting outside the justices' homes "if protests are peaceful."

As of Wednesday evening, Schumer and many major top Democrats had not weighed in on or condemned the would-be assassin.

Not all—Nancy Pelosi's Deputy Chief of Staff Drew Hammill told The Daily Wire late Wednesday afternoon that the Speaker of the House "believes that violence against public officials has no place in civilized society" and that Pelosi "condemns this abhorrent criminal act."

And though President Joe Biden did not issue a statement himself, his deputy press secretary told The Daily Wire on Wednesday morning that Biden "condemns the actions of this individual in the strongest terms, and is grateful to law enforcement for quickly taking him into custody."

Pressed to provide a statement from Biden himself, White House Assistant Press Secretary Alexandra LaManna told The Daily Wire on Wednesday evening, "Violence and destruction of property have no place in our country under any circumstances, and the President denounces this action."

"We should all agree that actions like this are completely unacceptable regardless of our politics," she added.

Since the infamous leak of the draft *Roe v. Wade* decision, pro-abortion activists have escalated both rhetoric and protesting surrounding the issue: a slew of pro-life clinics and pregnancy centers have been firebombed, vandalized, or attacked, protestors make weekly visits to loudly demonstrate at the homes of the Supreme Court justices, and swelling crowds have protested outside of the Supreme Court itself.

These crowds have a message: "abort the court." That's a sentiment pushed for years by Demand Justice, a progressive group backed by dark money mother-ship Arabella Advisers, in a years-long campaign to intimidate, threaten, and smear the reputations of Supreme Court justices, conservative-leaning experts have told The Daily Wire.

"If we don't get it, tear it down," protestors chanted into the wee hours of the night outside the Supreme Court following the leak. "Lets make a deal," read a female protestor's sign, held high above her head with a hanger. "For every woman who dies from this, one of you goes too."

"Why is Schumer silent now?" Paoletta questioned. "Because he is beholden to the hard Left, and he won't cross them. And he wants to burn down the Court because the Justices won't obey him on abortion."

Other Democratic lawmakers have repeatedly called for increased protesting following the draft opinion leak, though none have apparently issued so strong a threat as Schumer's. Their language calls for increased action, ordering activists to "fight like hell" and to protest in the streets.

"Protect abortion rights by any means necessary," said Rep. Cori Bush (D-MO). Democratic Washington Rep. Pramila Jayapal called for "people" to "take to the streets across the country." Democratic New York Sen. Kristen Gillibrand ordered activists to "fight like hell to preserve our fundamental human rights."

"Let's be clear: this is not final and the far-right Supreme Court majority will not have the last word," tweeted Sen. Tammy Duckworth (D-IL) following the leak. "The American people will. Tonight, it's important we get loud, organize and demand action from the Senate. Retweet if you agree it's time to protect *Roe v. Wade* NOW."

Duckworth, who has not weighed in on the would-be Kavanaugh assassin and did not immediately respond to a request for comment from The Daily Wire, accused Republicans of trying to jail women seeking abortions in a Wednesday afternoon tweet.

Leftist media and commentators have also escalated rhetoric: "1000% of the blame and rage needs to be rocket-launched at the Republican zealots who made this possible," claimed Huffington Post Contributor Bob Cesca. "Blaming other liberals isn't going to change a damn thing and will only confuse the matter. Decide today, right now, what you plan to do about it."

"I go back and forth between: MAYBE YOU [STRONG EXPLETIVE] SHOULD HAVE VOTED FOR THE EMAIL LADY and MAYBE YOU [STRONG EXPLETIVE] SHOULD HAVE BURNED IT DOWN WHEN MCCONNELL WOULDN'T SEAT MERRICK GARLAND," tweeted The Nation's Elie Mystal (a board member for Demand Justice).

And commentator Keith Olbermann joked, "[STRONG EXPLETIVE], LET'S BURN THIS PLACE DOWN," regarding the Supreme Court.



An article by Oliver North titled "Uvalde Massacre: One Casual Factor the Left Refuses to Consider" was posted at townhall.com on June 7, 2022. Following is the article.

In the days following the Uvalde, Texas, massacre, there were hundreds of additional shooting incidents in the U.S. Thirty-three of these qualified as mass shootings, but all of these shootings were tragedies, nonetheless. One of the reasons these senseless incidents continue to occur is the refusal of the left to

consider an important causal factor that figures into all of them: the absence of God the Father in American culture and the lives of the perpetrators.

If pushed, the left will discuss the negative effects of human fathers missing from the lives of mass shooters. Like Salvador Ramos—the Uvalde murderer—most of the mass shooters over the past several years grew up in fatherless homes. Even with this well-documented statistic, the left prefers to avoid the subject because so many of their polices encourage fatherless families. Further, try to engage the left in discussing the even more negative effects of God the Father missing from the lives of mass shooters, and you will be ridiculed.

We warn of the debilitating consequence the lack of God is having on American society in our new book, "Tragic Consequences: The Price America is Paying for Rejecting God and How to Reclaim Our Culture for Christ" (available from all major booksellers). Following the Uvalde tragedy, comedian Jamie Foxx posted this note on social media: "Never thought I would live in a 'Christian Society' where they would let little children die over and over again."

Wake up, Mr. Foxx. You don't live in a Christian society. That is the problem. It is why these abominable tragedies continue to occur. You live in a society that for decades has done its best to drive God out of the culture. You live in a society where children are not allowed to pray in school. You live in a society branding people who quote Holy Scripture as purveyors of hate speech. You live in a society responding to the COVID-19 pandemic by closing churches but allowing bars to remain open. You live in a society where the number of professing Christians is declining rapidly. You live in a society where the church once influenced the culture, but increasingly, the culture influences the church.

One of the inevitable effects of secularization is it encourages the darker side of human nature, and the darker side of human nature shows through in the gun violence plaguing our country. Ramos did not slaughter innocent little children at Robb Elementary School in Uvalde because he is a Christian filled with the love of God. He committed his unthinkable act because he grew up without the God of Holy Scripture—the God who commands His followers to love their neighbors as themselves and whose Sixth Commandment is you shall not murder.

Criminal profilers know young men—the average age of mass shooters in America is 18 and, so far, they have all been men—who grow up without human fathers are at risk of developing feelings of hate, anger and self-loathing. However, even without an earthly father, if these boys grew up with God the Father, they could have overcome destructive feelings and their negative self-images. Instead, these young men have given themselves to the father of lies, Satan.

Because no one placed much value on their lives, they learned to place no value on the lives of others. This kind of deep-seated bitterness is causing young men to commit the unthinkable acts we now associate with Robb Elementary School, Columbine High School and Marjorie Stoneman Douglas High School—acts that could have been prevented if we could have a rational discussion of their root causes.

* * * * *

An article by Matthew Whitaker titled "Biden Executive Order Defunds the Police by Another Name" was posted at foxnews.com on June 7, 2022. Following is the article.

Between historic surges in violent crime, frequent calls to "defund the police," and a deluge of soft-on-crime policies emanating from the Democratic Party on a regular basis, President Joe Biden's recent signing of an executive order that ostensibly advances "effective" policing and strengthens "public safety" likely came as a relief to many Americans.

But sadly, like far too many other Biden policy initiatives, the language surrounding the executive order is wildly misleading. In reality, "Advancing Effective, Accountable Policing and Criminal Justice Practices to Enhance Public Trust and Public Safety," signed by Biden on May 25, does more to appease farleft priorities than it does to reduce crime, improve policing, or make our communities safer—and it should sound the alarm for every American who cares about our nation's heroic men and women in law enforcement.

The Biden executive order is problematic for three primary reasons.

■ First, it was intentionally designed to bypass Congress and impose extreme anti-police policies onto the nation by way of executive fiat.

"I've called on Congress to pass the George Floyd Justice in Policing Act, but Senate Republicans have stood in the way of progress," Biden tweeted. "That's why this afternoon, I'm taking action and signing an Executive Order that delivers the most significant police reform in decades."

But Republicans did not object to the George Floyd Justice in Policing Act without good reason. According to the Heritage Foundation, if signed, the Act would have made it more difficult for police officers to do their jobs by blocking law enforcement agencies from receiving surplus military equipment, prohibiting the use of no-knock warrants in cases related to drug use, and imposing new and burdensome standards that limit when police officers are allowed to use deadly force—each of which could put officers' lives at risk. The bill also sought to imperil qualified immunity rights and require the Department of Justice to create a national registry for police misconduct complaints, which could easily allow sensitive information about officers to become public.

■ Second, the executive order is rooted in the lie that American law enforcement is systemically racist.

A White House fact sheet detailing the executive order, for instance, nods to the so-called "legacy of systemic racism in our criminal justice system and in our institutions more broadly." Even though a long series of academic studies have thoroughly debunked this divisive narrative, it remains foundational to many of the left's policy proposals—particularly when it comes to policing. The lie that our men and women and blue are somehow tainted by "systemic racism" is a slanderous lie that damages the law enforcement community to a remarkable extent. And Biden's proliferation of this charge should not be seen as anything other than the left's umpteenth attempt to vilify our law enforcement heroes to score cheap political points.

■ Finally, and most concerning, the executive order seeks to fulfill the left's long-standing ambition of defunding the police—albeit in a discreet way that targets local and state-level law enforcement agencies.

The order states that executive branch agencies will be authorized to "promptly review and exercise their authority, as appropriate and consistent with applicable law, to award Federal discretionary grants in a manner that supports and promotes the adoption of policies of this order" by state and local governments. That is, if state governments fail to implement these dangerous and far-reaching policies, Joe Biden will *deprive* them of federal funding.

As the Heritage Foundation aptly observed, "It's defunding the police by a different name."

Biden's executive order does absolutely nothing to support our police officers, make our communities safer, or clamp down on soaring crime rates when Americans most need it. After last week's vicious attack of defenseless children in Uvalde, Texas, it is clearer than ever before we need well-trained, well-funded, and well-respected law enforcement officers—whose decisions and actions can be the difference between life and death. In the shadow of the heartbreaking carnage in Uvalde, it should be as obvious as ever that a law enforcement officer's duty is to serve and protect American citizens—and that they should *not* be demeaned, degraded, and disempowered for political gain.

Unfortunately, Biden's executive order will not even come close to improving our nation's quickly deteriorating standards of public safety. And until he chooses to embolden our officers rather than burden them, thank them rather than ridicule them, and lift them up rather than tear them down, our nation, our communities, and the men and women who put their lives on the line every day will continue to pay the price.



An article by Allen West titled "Constitutional Rights vs. Ideological Rights" was posted at townhall.com on June 8, 2022. Following is the article.

On 31 July 1982 I took an oath to support and defend the Constitution of the United States of America against all enemies, foreign, and domestic. Today I am the Executive Director of the American Constitutional Rights Union (ACRU).

As a career military serviceman and combat veteran, I believe the oath that I took then has no statute of limitations. As a Member of Congress, that oath was my guiding principle and light, as the Constitution is our rule of law.

The U.S. Constitution was established to restrain the powers of the federal government. As a matter of fact, when you read Article 1, Section 8 of the Constitution you will find the (18) enumerated duties of the legislative branch, the most powerful of our three branches of government. Article II and Article III lay out the duties, qualifications, duties, responsibilities and scope of the executive and judicial branches. Our founders intentionally described and limited the federal government.

Unfortunately, the left does not subscribe to these limitations. Today there exists competing philosophies of governance—constitutional conservatism and progressive socialism. Leftists do not believe in the absolutism of the Constitution, our rule of law, and certainly not the ideal of constitutional rights. Leftists believe in the dangerous concept of ideological rights.

The left in America embraces an ideal that is the antithesis of our constitutional rights. They believe their ideology defines our rights. They believe they can grant and take our rights away.

I find very disconcerting the repeated assertion by the current occupant of the oval office, Joe Biden, that no amendment to the Constitution is absolute. His current focus is the Second Amendment, whose language is quite simple and forthright. His line has been parroted by many progressive socialists, elected officials and media pundits.

The Second Amendment is part of our individual Bill of Rights, the first ten amendments to the Constitution. It is established in our founding documents, along the principle of natural rights theory, that our unalienable rights and all individual rights come to us from our Creator God, the Judeo-Christian God. They do not emanate from the government, and that is codified in our Declaration of Independence which Thomas Jefferson referred to as the "laws of nature and nature's God".

Here we have the President of these United States of America who took an oath to uphold the Constitution declaring our constitutional rights are not absolute.

The left tells us that we have a right to healthcare. We have a right to free college education. We have a right to change our gender. None of these are enumerated rights, but they are ideological rights of the Left.

Once upon a time, during the Carter administration, the Left told us that every American had a right to own a home. They passed legislation called the Community Reinvestment Act which led to the subprime mortgage crisis and financial meltdown some 30 years later. Just last week a Democrat Congressman from Rhode Island publicly stated that he deemed constitutional rights as bovine excrement. Yes, a US Congressman who is supposed to have taken an oath to the Constitution says constitutional rights are BS!

Now you can see why we need an organization called the American Constitutional Rights Union?

If no amendment to the Constitution is absolute, then I guess the left wants to make me a slave again? Recall, Democrats did not support the 13th and 14th Amendments. Today, this same group, who now embraces socialism and Marxism, is promoting economic enslavement.

If the left in America is able to define our rights based upon their ideological agenda and have it enforced by the rule of the mob...America faces dark days ahead. And if the Left is successful in disarming the American populace, their sponsored mob, Antifa, will leverage coercion, threats, intimidation, fear, and violence against anyone not in compliance.

If the progressive socialist left does not like our Constitution, they can go through the amendment process. Passing ideologically based laws, or issuing edicts, orders, mandates, and decrees, does not override our constitutional rights.

Recall, our respective States would not ratify our constitution until it had an individual Bill of Rights. The 10th Amendment clearly states, "All the powers not delegated to the federal government are reserved to the States and to the People." If the 10th Amendment is not absolute, then the leftists in America become the repository of all power in America.

America is the longest running Constitutional Republic because of individual constitutional rights...not rights based upon progressive, socialist, statist, Marxist ideology.

Steadfast and Loyal.

* * * * *

Looking back to November 2021, an article by Dennis Prager titled "Is Stealing Wrong? Not on the Left" was posted at townhall.com on Nov. 2, 2021. Following are excerpts of the article.

To most readers of this column, the question is absurd. The reason is not because the question is, in fact, absurd; it is because most readers of this column are conservative, and many are religious.

Am I implying that most leftists do not believe stealing is wrong? Yes, I am.

As incredible as this assertion is to just about all religious people and virtually all conservatives, most leftists do not believe stealing is wrong. Since I always draw a distinction between those on the Left and liberals, let me add that I suspect most liberals think stealing is wrong. But it almost doesn't matter because they vote for people who do not think it is.

It is hard to believe that millions of Americans do not deem stealing from stores morally wrong, so let's try to explain how this has come about.

■ Reason No. 1 is moral relativism.

For as long as there has been a Left, it has rejected moral absolutes. As the great British historian, Paul Johnson, pointed out a half-century ago in his magnum opus, "Modern Times," the secular world applied the relativism of the natural sciences to morality.

■ Reason No. 2 is the reason for reason number one: the collapse of the Judeo-Christian value system and the accompanying abandonment of, and often disdain for, biblical ethics.

Biblical morality posits moral absolutes—meaning that stealing is wrong for everyone, certainly people of every color. Yes, one can offer a biblical defense of a starving man stealing food for his starving family. But that is hardly what is happening in San Francisco and other American cities.

Reason No. 3 is Marxist morality.

From Marx to the present, Marxism has divided the world not between right and wrong, but between economic classes. Therefore, it is morally acceptable for members of the poorer classes to steal from members of the more affluent classes. This notion has made its way into young people's minds for decades. About 30 years ago, I spoke to students from four Cleveland high schools. I asked them to raise their hand if they would steal something they really wanted from a department store if they were certain they would not get caught. Nearly all the students raised their hands. When I asked some of them to justify their reasoning, they all said the same thing: they wouldn't steal from a mom-and-pop store, but they would steal from a department store. It is OK to steal from "the rich."

■ Reason No. 4 is leftists' view of nonwhites, especially blacks, a view that conservatives have never shared.

Leftists truly believe that blacks are intellectually and morally inferior to whites. The evidence? They do not believe blacks should be held to the same intellectual and moral standards to which leftists hold whites. Leftists do not defend whites who steal, and they hold whites to higher intellectual standards. Leftists do not argue for lowering math standards for whites, only for blacks.

The bottom line is the Left is immoral. That is why it defends stealing.



An article by Dennis Prager titled "If the Road to Hell Is Paved With Good Intentions, With What Do We Pave the Road to Heaven?" was posted at townhall.com on June 7, 2022. Following is the article.

There is a reason nearly everyone is familiar with the saying, "The road to hell is paved with good intentions."

The reason is, of course, that it is true and therefore it helps explain why there is so much evil.

Take the 20th century, the bloodiest century on record, in which about 100 million people—all noncombatants—were murdered by despotic regimes, nearly all of them communist. Many of the people who supported communism—both outside and inside communist countries—thought they were doing good.

The Soviet Communist Party's Gulag Archipelago; the Holodomor (the communists' deliberate starvation of 5 million-plus Ukrainians); the Cambodian killing fields (the communist massacre of about a quarter of the Cambodian people); the Chinese communist government's mass starvation and other forms of killing of more than 60 million of its own people; and the creation of the world's largest prison camp, communist North Korea—the roads to all these communist hells were paved by many people who had (or believed themselves to have had) good intentions.

Were it not for many well-intentioned people who believed in communism, the truly evil people who implemented these genocides might not have come to power. To cite but one example, it was Western men and women (primarily Americans and Brits), presumably with good intentions, who delivered to Stalin the secrets to making an atom bomb.

But what about the Nazis' rise to power in Germany?

Not every German who voted for the Nazis in 1932, in Germany's last free elections until after World War II, had evil intentions, let alone the aim of murdering all Jews. In fact, in campaigning that year, Hitler toned down his antisemitism in order to appeal to a broader base of German voters. The Nazis won only a third of German voters in that election, and the primary reason they voted for that party was not antisemitism. The primary reasons were the Great Depression and Germany's hyperinflation, fear of communism, widespread political violence and resentment of the Versailles Treaty. In other words, even many of the minority of Germans who voted for Hitler did so with the good intention of solving Germany's economic and political crises.

I use the Nazi example only to show that even those Germans who voted for the man and party that unleashed the greatest documented evil in history were not all motivated by bad intentions.

Thank God there is no mainstream movement in America with genocidal aims. But the road to lesser hells in this country is almost always motivated by people with good intentions.

I am sure that most of the many teachers who are robbing young children of their sexual innocence are motivated, certainly on a conscious level, by good intentions. Most of the Americans who vote for politicians who seek to defund the police—a true recipe for increased evil—do so with good intentions. The great majority of those who stormed (not to mention those who merely saw open doors and strolled into) the Capitol on Jan. 6, 2021, had good intentions. Most of the vast number of Americans who believe that free speech does not apply to anything they deem

"hate speech" have good intentions—the elimination of hate speech; yet they comprise the first mass movement against free speech in American history. They pose a mortal threat to liberty in this country. But they believe they mean well.

The truth is that, on a conscious level, only a small minority of people wake up on any given day with an intent to do bad. The 51 heads of intelligence agencies who signed a statement a month before the 2020 presidential election declaring the Hunter Biden laptop story "Russian disinformation" lied. Yet, they probably believed that their mendacious assertion was morally justified because, in their view, the larger good was to ensure that then-President Donald Trump not be reelected.

The road to hell is paved by good intentions because most people who do harm, even many who do evil, are motivated by good intentions.

So, then, given that good intentions are almost always morally worthless, what are we to do if we wish to see good triumph over evil? Or, to pose the question another way, if good intentions are morally useless or, worse, actually pave the road to hell on Earth, with what should we pave the road to heaven on Earth?

The answer is wisdom. Good intentions without wisdom leads to evil.

The reason to worry about the future of America and Western civilization is not that its elites are composed of people with bad intentions; it is that the elites are composed of people devoid of wisdom.

The word for those who lack wisdom is "fool." Most college professors, deans and presidents and, increasingly, most teachers in high schools and elementary schools; most editors and other journalists; most of the businesspeople who run big companies; most "experts"; and most of the rest of the elite (including, frighteningly, in the medical profession) are fools.

Why are they fools? Why are these men and women devoid of wisdom?

Because they were never taught wisdom. One must study wisdom to know how to do good, just as much as one must study physics to know how to do physics. If you are taught wisdom, there's a good chance you will become wise. If not, there's a good chance you will be a fool. And fools do a great deal of harm.

But wisdom is no longer taught by most parents and nearly all schools.

Until the early decades of the 20th century, American students were expected to know the greatest sources of wisdom—the ancient Greek and Roman writers, Shakespeare and, most important of all, the Bible.

But about 100 years ago, America embarked on the road to hell when it stopped teaching wisdom—and what wisdom is all about, moral virtue—when it secularized all education. First the universities and then the lower grades decided that knowledge could substitute for wisdom. Now American young people get no wisdom and, for that matter, little knowledge.

It is not a coincidence that the most foolish institutions in America and the rest of the West are the universities. They are the most radically secular.

You don't have to be religious to realize that the most secular institutions are also the most foolish institutions. You just need not to be a fool.

The road to a good world is paved with wisdom.



An article by Stephen Moore titled "Beware: 100% Green Energy Could Destroy the Planet" was posted at townhall.com on June 7, 2022. Following is the article.

The untold story about "green energy" is that it can't possibly be scaled up to provide anywhere near the energy to replace fossil fuels. (Unless we are headed back to the stone ages, which is what some of the "de-growth" advocates favor).

Right now, the United States gets about 70% of its energy from fossil fuels. To go to zero over the next 20 years would be economically catastrophic and cost tens of millions of jobs. With gas prices at nearly double their price back from when Donald Trump left office and inflation up from 1.5% to 8% in just 15 months, we are already experiencing the economic damage from the green energy crusaders.

But we also have to ask whether green energy is even good for the environment. Some environmentalists are pointing to a little-noticed study by the World Bank showing that moving toward 100% solar, wind and electric battery energy would be just as destructive to the planet as fossil fuels. This was precisely the conclusion of a story in Foreign Policy magazine, hardly a right-wing publication.

According to the Foreign Policy analysis, moving to a "carbon-free" energy future "requires massive amounts of energy, not to mention the extraction of minerals and metals at great environmental and social costs."

Here are some of the numbers. Going all-in on batteries, solar and wind would require the following.

- 34 million metric tons of copper
- 40 million tons of lead
- 50 million tons of zinc
- 162 million tons of aluminum
- 4.8 billion tons of iron

Those tens of millions of windmills, solar panels and electric batteries for cars and trucks aren't exactly biodegradable. So, we will have the most prominent energy graveyard with toxic pollutants that will be 100 times larger than any nuclear waste storage. And yet, the Left is worried about plastic straws!

I'm all for mining for America's bountiful natural resources of copper, lead, magnesium and precious metals. But ironically, it's the greens that want to shut down mines, which is like saying you want food, but you oppose farming. Talk about cognitive dissonance.

Then, the land space is needed for the windmills and solar panels. Bloomberg reports that getting to zero carbon by 2050 would require a land area equal to five South Dakotas "to develop enough clean power to run all the electric vehicles, factories, and more."

In other words, the liberals are calling for a full-scale industrialization of America's wilderness and landscape.

Now, even many of the most liberal areas of the country are shouting "no" to green energy in their own backyard. Vermonters are rebelling against unsightly solar panels spoiling their views. According to the Bennington Banner, "Vermont's utility regulator has rejected permits for two 2 MW solar farms proposed in Bennington, pointing to aesthetic concerns and current land conservation measures in the town plan."

Meanwhile, a town in Wisconsin is suing state regulators to "stop construction" of what would be "the state's largest solar project," according to the Wisconsin Journal.

Even blue Massachusetts residents are fighting green energy projects. Offshore wind farms are delayed off the coast of Cape Cod, where per capita income is nearly the highest in the country, because they don't want their ocean views spoiled from their beachfront villas.

In other words, real nature lovers are finally starting to awaken to the reality that wind and solar aren't so green after all. A nuclear plant takes up at most 1 square mile of land. Wind and solar farms require hundreds of thousands of acres. So, to provide enough electric power to keep Manhattan lit up at night would require paving over nearly the whole state of Connecticut with windmills and solar farms.

The public is starting to ask: How is any of this green? The Green New Deal strategy makes especially no sense given that by increasing our use of clean-burning and reliable natural gas, we are reducing energy prices AND cutting carbon emissions. Add nuclear power to the mix, and we wouldn't need to start building wind and solar farms in our forests, deserts and national parks.



An article by Star Parker titled "Congress Ignores Pressing National Business While It Obsesses about January 6" was posted at creators.com on June 8, 2022. Following is the article.

As the House Select Committee to Investigate the Jan, 6 Attack on the United States Capitol starts public hearings, we must ask what motivates those on the committee.

Is the sole concern the ideals of the Declaration of Independence and the Constitution of the United States? Or is it to get media to attack and undermine political opponents?

It is indeed possible that infractions of law can be investigated without a carnival platform designed to mobilize media and national attention.

The public material of the committee already reeks of motivations other than seeking truth.

The committee has already announced on its website that the Jan. 6 incident was "one of the darkest days of our democracy."

Really? Against a civil war where some three-quarters of a million Americans were killed, fighting over what American freedom is about, one incident of a few hours, where law enforcement finally prevailed, was one of our "darkest days"?

There are just 24 hours in any day, so time taken on one matter means attention not given to other matters.

If these members of Congress really cared about our principles of freedom and democracy, they wouldn't be ignoring every day other pressing matters in which the freedom of American citizens is blatantly violated.

Take, for example, that as the Jan. 6 investigation monopolizes media attention, on June 3 the Trustees of Medicare and Social Security issued their annual report.

Both systems are bankrupt and in dismal shape financially.

The cash shortfall of Medicare in 2021 was \$409 billion. Projection is that Social Security will be out of adequate cash flow to meet obligations to retirees by 2035—just 13 years from now.

The Trustees estimate that there are only adequate funds in Social Security to meet 80% of benefits in 2035. The payroll tax, now 12.4%, would have to be raised 26% in order to generate sufficient funds to meet those obligations.

In other words, today every working American age 55 and below who plans to collect Social Security benefits at age 67 is paying a payroll tax into a system that cannot provide the benefits promised.

Can you imagine a private insurance company sending a letter to policy holders saying that, in 13 years, they will only be able to meet 80% of the payments promised to policy holders?

The lawsuits would be flying.

Let's forget about the fiscal situation of the system for a minute and whether it is even worth saving this program. How about the issue of freedom that our members of Congress want us to believe they care about so much?

Take a young citizen, age 21, fresh with his or her new degree, entering the work force for the first time. Immediately, 12.4% of their paycheck is deducted into a system they involuntarily enter, in which there are inadequate funds to meet promised benefits.

Shouldn't this new young worker be able to say, "No, thank you, I don't want to participate"?

Even if the system were not broken, and benefits could be met, in our free country, shouldn't everyone be free to manage their own retirement?

According to the Committee to Unleash Prosperity, the average return of Social Security over the last 40 years was 1%. Over the same period, average return on stocks was 6%.

Back to this new young worker, by the calculations of the Committee to Unleash Prosperity, this single worker, if they earned the median national income and were able to invest 10% of their income into a diversified stock and bond portfolio over 40 years, instead of paying the payroll tax, could have annual income at retirement of \$55,143 against \$19,646 from Social Security.

So, hey, members of the Select Committee. Enough of pretending that you care about American freedom. How about wrapping up the carnival and getting down to the real challenges every American faces today?

* * * * *

An article by Virginia Kruta titled "Washington Commanders' [Formerly Called Washington Redskins] Coach Jack Del Rio Calls January 6 a 'Dust-Up'—Blasts Double Standard on George Floyd Protests" was posted at dailywire.com on June 8, 2022. Following is the article.

Washington Commanders defensive coordinator Jack Del Rio sparked backlash when he referred to the January 6 riot on Capitol Hill as a "dust-up"— and complained that those responsible for riots all across the country during the summer of 2020 were not held to the same standard.

Del Rio spoke to reporters on Wednesday, and someone asked about a recent tweet in which he had compared the riots after George Floyd's death to the January 6th riot and asked why—given all the focus on the latter—no one had any interest in getting to the bottom of the former.

Responding to a report detailing a guide to the January 6th hearings, Del Rio tweeted, "Would love to understand 'the whole story' about why the summer of riots, looting, burning and the destruction of personal property is never discussed but this is ???"

When asked about the tweet on Wednesday, Del Rio doubled down: "I'm being respectful. I just asked a simple question," Del Rio replied. "Let's get right down to it: What did I ask? A simple question. Why are we not looking into [the protests], if we're going to talk about [the Capitol riot]? Why are we not looking into those things?"

Del Rio went on to make the direct comparison again, laying out what he viewed to be a double standard between the way the George Floyd riots were addressed and the way January 6th was still at the forefront of the national conversation.

"It's kind of hard for me to say, I can realistically look at it. I see the images on TV, people's livelihoods are being destroyed, businesses are being burned down, no problem," Del Rio said. "And then we have a dust-up at the Capitol, where nothing burned down, and we're going to make that a major deal."

Del Rio's comments come as the January 6th Committee prepares for hearings that will be broadcast live on most major cable networks—the exception being Fox News, although Fox Business Network will carry full coverage.

Several others have criticized the continued focus on the Capitol Hill riot as well, saying that the American people might be more concerned with inflation and other issues that are impacting them every day.

"The View" guest host Lindsey Granger made that exact point during Tuesday's broadcast, only to get shouted down by regular host Whoopi Goldberg.



An article by Charles Lipson titled "The Biden Administration's Five Stages of Grief" was posted at newsweek.com on June 7, 2022. Following are excerpts of the article.

- It's not really a problem—you just think it is.
- It's only a problem for some people, especially rich people. It doesn't affect ordinary folks.
- It's only a temporary problem. Although folks may be feeling some pain right now, it will go away soon thanks to our policies.
- The problem is lasting a little longer than expected, but none of the experts anticipated that. The president himself is working hard to fix everything.
- It's not our fault, and there's nothing we can do to fix the problems. Who is to blame? (In 2021, it was Trump; in 2022, it is Putin.)



"Eye on the World" comment: The following headlines are about articles that involve the United States. The articles were not posted, but the headlines give the essence of the story.

Comments about rich getting richer

■ An article by Christopher Hutton titled "Gap Between CEO and Worker Wages Grew Even Wider in 2021: Report" was posted at washingtonexaminer. com on June 7, 2022.

Pro-life violence

■ An article by Stephen M. Lepore titled "Moment Firebug Pro-Life Activist Is Caught on Surveillance Footage Dousing Wyoming Abortion Clinic With Gasoline and Setting It Alight: Authorities Offer \$5,000 Reward for Tips That Lead to Arsonist's Arrest" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on June 9, 2022.

Pro-choice violence

- Looking back to May 2022, an article by Rebecca Downs titled "Pro-Abortion Vandalism and Violence Appears to Be a Pattern" was posted at townhall.com on May 19, 2022.
- An article by Susan Jones titled "Biden on SCOTUS Overturning Roe: 'It's Going to Cause a Mini-Revolution' " was posted at cnsnews.com on June 9, 2022.

Pro-choice violence against Court Justices

- An article by Virginia Kruta titled "'Horrific!': Pro-Abortion Activists Send 'Special Message' to Kavanaugh's Wife and Kids—After Would-Be Assassin Is Caught by His Home" was posted at dailywire.com on June 8, 2022.
- A picture and an article by Elizabeth Elkind titled "Pictured: Armed California Man, 26, Charged With Attempted Murder for 'Threatening to Kill Brett Kavanaugh' Because He Was Angry About Roe vs. Wade—as Protesters Return to Supreme Court Justice's Home Hours After Arrest" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on June 9, 2022.
- An article by Craig Bannister titled "2020 Video of Schumer Threatening Kavanaugh Goes Viral After Armed Man Arrested Outside Justice's Home" was posted at cnsnews.com on June 8, 2022.
- An article by Mary Margaret Olohan titled "Chuck Schumer Promised Kavanaugh Would 'Pay the Price'—After the Arrest of Kavanaugh's Would-Be Assassin, [Now] He's Silent" was posted at dailywire.com on June 8, 2022.
- An article by Susan Jones titled "CNN's David Gregory Calls Out 'Hypocritical' People 'On the Left' Who Say It's Okay to Protest at Justices' Homes" was posted at cnsnews.com on June 9, 2022.
- An article by Ryan Saavedra titled "Democrats Slammed for Prior Remarks After Extremist Showed Up to Kavanaugh's Home to Kill Him: Report" was posted at dailywire.com on June 9, 2022.
- An article by Katelyn Caralle and Elizabeth Elkind titled "House Democrats Block Bid to Give Supreme Court Justices More Security Just Hours After an Armed Man Was Arrested for Threatening to Kill Brett Kavanaugh at His Maryland Home" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on June 9, 2022.

Comments about pro-life

■ An article by Dillon Burroughs titled "Pro-Life Group [CompassCare] Says Abortion Activists Firebombed New York Location" was posted at dailywire. com on June 7, 2022.

■ An article by Amanda Prestigiacomo titled "'We're Not Gonna Stop': CEO of Targeted Pro-Life Center Vows Justice, Calls Out Hochul, Prays for Attackers" was posted at dailywire.com on June 8, 2022.

Comments about pro-abortion

- An article by Madeline Leesman titled "Illinois Will No Longer Require Parental Notification for Minors' Abortions" was posted at townhall.com on June 2, 2022.
- An article by Jennifer Smith titled "[Three] Abortion Activists Strip Down to Their Underwear in Protest at Joel Osteen's Texas Mega Church and Are Escorted Out Screaming 'My Body, My Choice' "was posted at dailymail.co.uk on June 7, 2022.
- An article by Staff titled "Nancy Pelosi: 'Protecting Our Kids—What Could Be More Important Than That?' [Proclaims the Politician Who Steadfastly Supports Abortion]" was posted at cnsnews.com on June 9, 2022.
- An article by Stephen M. Lepore titled "Protester, 30, Is Arrested After Pro-Choice Group Marches Into Michigan House Chamber and Interrupts Session to Demand the State Strike Down Abortion Ban Which Would Come Into Effect If Roe vs. Wade Is Repealed" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on June 9, 2022.

School shootings in United States

- Looking back to May 2022, an article by Robby Soave titled "There Have Been 13 Mass School Shootings Since 1966, Not 27 This Year" was posted at reason.com on May 26, 2022.
- Looking back to May 2022, an article by Kylee Zempel titled "A Culture That Celebrates Dismembering Children in the Womb Can't Understand Why It's Afflicted With Mass Shootings" was posted at thefederalist.com on May 27, 2022.

Misleading information to push for gun control

- An article by Leonardo Briceno titled "Biden Misleads Public, Says Firearms Are Children's 'Number-One Killer' [Which Is Only True If People Ages 18 or 19 Are Also Considered As Children Instead of Teens or Adolescents]" was posted at the postmillennial.com on June 4, 2022.
- Looking back to April 2022, an article by Josiah Bates titled "Guns Become the Leading Cause of Death for American Children and Teens in 2020" was posted at time.com on April 27, 2022.
- Looking back to May 2022, an article by Staff titled "Current Causes of Death in Children and Adolescents in the United States" was posted at The New England Journal of Medicine on May 19, 2022.

Comments about gun control

■ Looking back to May 2022, an article by John Daniel Davidson titled "School Shootings Aren't Caused by Faulty Gun Laws, But by the Collapse of the Family" was posted at thefederalist.com on May 27, 2022.

- Looking back to May 2022, an article by Mark Moore titled "VP Kamala Harris Demands Ban on Assault Weapons, Says They Have 'No Place in Civil Society'" was posted at nypost.com on May 29, 2022.
- An article by Tucker Carlson titled "While Leaders Disarm You, They Are Busy Decriminalizing Serious Crimes" was posted at foxnews.com on June 1, 2022.
- An article by Tucker Carlson titled "Biden Just Spoke About the Need to Disarm the Population" was posted at foxnews.com on June 2, 2022.
- An article by Melissa Koenig titled "New York Passes Bill Making It Illegal for Anyone Under 21 to Buy—or Even Have—a Semi-Automatic Rifle Just Weeks After 18-Year-Old With Semi-Automatics Massacred 10 in Buffalo as Mass Shootings Soar Across the U.S." was posted at dailymail.co.uk on June 2, 2022.
- An article by Adam Schrader and Doug Cunningham titled "Harris Touts Economic Gains, Calls for Gun Laws at Mayor's Conference [in Reno, Nev.]" was posted at upi.com on June 3, 2022.
- An article by Awr Hawkins titled "250 CEOs, Including Levi's and Dick's Sporting Goods Execs, Demand 'Immediate Action' on Gun Control" was posted at breitbart.com on June 9, 2022.

The right to bear arms

■ An article by Staff titled "Justice [Joseph Story, Who Served on the Supreme Court From 1812 to 1845]: 'The Right . . . to Keep and Bear Arms . . . Offers a Strong Moral Check Against the Usurpation and Arbitrary Power of Rulers' " was posted at cnsnews.com on June 9, 2022.

McConaughey talked gun control

- An article by Jorge Fitz-Gibbon titled "Uvalde Native Matthew Mc-Conaughey Talks Gun Control in Powerful Op-Ed" was posted at nypost.com on June 6, 2022.
- A video and an article by Staff titled "Watch: Matthew McConaughey Gives Away the Political Left's Game on Gun Control [to Just Take a Slice Instead of the Whole Loaf]" was posted at dailywire.com on June 7, 2022.

Critics remind about McConaughey's movies

■ An article by Giulia Carbonaro titled "Critics Bash Matthew McConaughey for Glorifying Gun Use in Movies" was posted at newsweek.com on June 8, 2022.

Comments about school security

- An article by Jeremiah Poff titled "Father of Parkland School Shooting Victim Rips Focus on Gun Control After Uvalde" was posted at washingtonexaminer. com on June 3, 2022.
- An article by Jeremiah Poff titled "States [Louisiana and Ohio] Look to Arm Teachers in Aftermath of Uvalde" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on June 5, 2022.

- An article by Dillon Burroughs titled "Governor Ron DeSantis Signs School Safety Bill in Florida" was posted at dailywire.com on June 7, 2022.
- An article by Michael W. Chapman titled "[Matt] Gaetz [of Florida]: If Democrats Cared About Children, They Wouldn't Leave Them as 'Sitting Ducks in Gun-Free Zones' at School" was posted at cnsnews.com on June 9, 2022.
- An article titled "School Resource Officer + Locked Doors = Dead Bad Guy and Safe Kids in Alabama on Thursday" was posted at the rightscoop.com on June 9, 2022.

Texas school shooting—miscellaneous news

- An article by Julio Rosas titled "Border Patrol Agents Stopped the Uvalde Shooter; Democrats Now Want to Investigate Their Actions" was posted at townhall.com on June 2, 2022.
- An article by Ryan Saavedra titled "New Timeline of Events Emerges From Uvalde Shooting That Casts Police Chief in Even More Negative Light" was posted at dailywire.com on June 3, 2022.
- An article by Geoff Earle titled "Democrats Invite Girl, 11, Who Smeared Herself in Blood and Played Dead During the Uvalde Massacre to Testify to Congress in a Hearing on Gun Violence 'Epidemic' " was posted at dailymail. co.uk on June 3, 2022.
- An article by Louis Casiano titled "Democratic House Members Boycott Uvalde Moment of Silence, Demand 'Real Action' Instead" was posted at foxnews.com on June 7, 2022.

Information governance board

■ An article by Hannah Nightingale titled "Revealed: 'Ministry of Truth' Formed to Fight 'Conspiracy Theories' Regarding Covid-19, 2020 Election, Domestic Violent Extremism" was posted at the postmillennial.com on June 9, 2022.

Comments about Elon Musk and Twitter

■ An article by Lucas Manfredi titled "Musk's Twitter Acquisition Clears U.S. Antitrust Review" was posted at foxbusiness.com on June 3, 2022.

Comments about government and corporate snooping

- Looking back to April 2022, an article by Nikki Schwab titled "The FBI May Have Conducted as Many as 3-4 Million Searches of Americans' Electronic Data Without a Warrant Last Year" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on April 29, 2022.
- Looking back to early May 2022, an article by Ryan Morgan titled "CDC Tracked 20+ Million U.S. Phones to Monitor Covid Lockdown Compliance Says New Report" was posted at americanmilitarynews.com on May 3, 2022.

Comments about government and corporate censorship

■ Looking back to May 2022, an article by Theo Wayt titled "China's Propaganda Ranks Highly on Google, YouTube Searches: Study" was posted at nypost.com on May 27, 2022.

■ An article by Allum Bokhari titled "Twitter Censors Libs of TikTok for Exposing Drag Queen Child Grooming" was posted at breitbart.com on June 9, 2022.

Fossil fuel-Biden's plan from day 1

- Looking back to March 2022, an article by Staff titled "[Journalist Dan] Bongino: Destruction of U.S. Fossil Fuel Has Been Biden Administration's 'Energy Suicide Plan' Since Day 1" was posted at foxnews.com on March 12, 2022.
- An article by Leah Barkoukis titled "Where [in California] a Gallon of Gas Now Costs More Than the Federal Minimum Wage" was posted at townhall. com on June 2, 2022.
- An article by Stephen M. Lepore titled "Gas Prices Have Doubled Since Biden Took Office in 2021: Gallon of Fuel Now Costs an Average of \$4.81—and hits \$10 in Parts of California" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on June 4, 2022.
- An article by Kate Davison titled "'Highest Ever Recorded': Average Gas Prices Surpass \$5 Per Gallon in U.S." was posted at wjila.com on June 9, 2022.

Fossil fuel—gas and oil to Europe

■ A Reuters article by Marianna Parraga and Matt Spetalnick titled "U.S. Will Allow Two Companies [Eni SpA of Italy and Repsol SA of Spain] to Ship Venezuelan Oil to Europe" was posted at reuters.com on June 5, 2022.

Comments about electric vehicles

- An article by Rachel Wolfe titled "I Rented an Electric Car for a Four-Day Road Trip; I Spent More Time Charging It Than I Did Sleeping" was posted at wsj.com on June 3, 2022.
- An article by Hank Berrien titled "Tone-Deaf: While Americans Suffer Inflation, Dem Senator [Debbie Stabenow From Michigan] Brags About Avoiding Gas Prices With Her EV" was posted at dailywire.com on June 7, 2022.

Which is worse—incompetence or lies?

■ An article by Elizabeth Elkind titled "Biden Claims His Administration Has Achieved the Most 'Robust Recovery in Modern History'—Despite Gas Prices More Than Doubling Since He Entered Office, Approval in His Handling of the Economy Plummeting and Inflation at a 40-Year High" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on June 6, 2022.

Inflation

- An article by Geoff Earle titled "Biden's Treasury Secretary Janet Yellen Admits She Was Wrong to Say Inflation Would Only Be 'Transitory' as Americans Feel the Pinch of the Highest Inflation in 40 Years" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on June 1, 2022.
- An article by Katherine Hamilton titled "Poll: One-Third of Americans Making \$250,000 'Live Paycheck-to-Paycheck' " was posted at breitbart.com on June 1, 2022.

- An article by Wendell Husebo titled "Survey: Inflation to Delay 25 Percent of Americans From Retirement" was posted at breitbart.com on June 1, 2022.
- An article by Madeline Coggins titled "Democrat Rep. Ro Khanna Wants Biden Administration to 'Up the Urgency' on Inflation: 'Let's Not Sugarcoat It'" was posted at foxnews.com on June 7, 2022.
- An article by Tucker Carlson titled "Janet Yellen's Reckless, Loose Money Policies Caused Inflation" was posted at foxnews.com on June 7, 2022.
- An article by Rachel Wolfe titled "Inflation Hits Lawn Care, So Americans Get Their Mowers Out" was posted at wsj.com on June 8, 2022.
- An article by Joseph Curl titled "Shrinkflation: Cereal Brand Cuts Amount Per Box by 17%; Toilet Paper Brand Slashes Roll Size 24%" was posted at dailywire.com on June 8, 2022.

Shortage of baby food

■ An article by John Rigolizzo titled "Abbott Nutrition Reopens Baby Formula Plant at Center of Nationwide Shortage" was posted at dailywire.com on June 4, 2022.

Government taxation

■ An article by Ben Susser titled "Manchin Poised to Break No-Tax-Hike Promise" was posted at townhall.com on June 7, 2022.

Jamie Dimon changes his tune

- Looking back to May 2022, an article by Tristan Bove titled "[JPMorgan Chase CEO] Jamie Dimon Softens Tone on a Recession: 'They're Storm Clouds, They May Dissipate' "was posted at fortune.com on May 24, 2022.
- An article by Liz Kiesche titled "JPMorgan's [Jamie] Dimon Says 'Storm Clouds' Are Now a 'Hurricane Down the Road' " was posted at seekingalpha. com on June 1, 2022.

Finances

- An article by John Carney titled "Surging Costs and Shortages Slow Manufacturing Growth in May" was posted at breitbart.com on June 1, 2022.
- An article by Hank Berrien titled "Target to Slash Prices for TVs, Furniture Because of Inventory Glut" was posted at dailywire.com on June 8, 2022.
- An article by Gary Gastelu titled "Used Car Prices Are Going Up Again" was posted at foxbusiness.com on June 8, 2022.
- An article by Gunjan Banerji titled "Tech's Decade of Stock-Market Dominance Ends, for Now" was posted at wsj.com on June 8, 2022.

Real estate

■ An article by Robert Frank titled "The Hamptons Summer Rental Market Is Facing an Unexpected Chill as Inventory Piles Up and Prices Come Down" was posted at cnbc.com on May 31, 2022.

- An article by Nicole Friedman and Ben Eisen titled "Housing Boom Fails to Lift All Homes Above Previous Cycle's Peak" was posted at wsj.com on June 4, 2022.
- An article by Diana Olick titled "Mortgage Demand Falls to the Lowest Level in 22 Years Amid Rising Rates and Slowing Home Sales" was posted at cnbc.com on June 8, 2022.

Chip shortage

■ An article by Joshua Gallu titled "Carmakers Feel Chip Crisis Easing as Global Growth Slows" was posted at bloomberg.com on June 4, 2022.

Illegal immigration

- An article by John Binder titled "Pair of Illegal Aliens Released Into U.S. by Biden's DHS, Charged With Operating Debit Card Fraud Scheme" was posted at breitbart.com on June 1, 2022.
- A video and an article by Rusty Weiss titled "Report: Video Shows Biden Administration Flying More Migrants Into New York" were posted at the political insider.com on June 7, 2022.
- An article by Monica Showalter titled "Importing Covid: Biden Administration Releases 7,000 Covid-Infected Illegal Border-Crossers Into McAllen, Texas" was posted at americanthinker.com on June 7, 2022.
- An article by Dillon Burroughs titled "'Every State Is Now a Border State': Indiana AG Sues Biden Administration Over Border Policies" was posted at dailywire.com on June 7, 2022.
- An article by John Rigolizzo titled "[Robert Francis] Beto O'Rourke: 'I Think the Border Is Pretty Great Right Now' "was posted at dailywire.com on June 7, 2022.

Truth about immigration and voting

- Looking back to July 2021, an article by Julio Rosas titled "There It Is: NYT Op-Ed [by Alossa Araxia Abrahamian] Gives the Game Away by Wanting to Let Non-Citizens to Vote in U.S. Elections" was posted at townhall.com on July 29, 2021.
- Looking back to July 2021, an article by Rebecca Downs titled "NYT Guest Essay Opinion Piece [Alossa Araxia Abrahamian] Claims 'There Is No Good Reason You Should Have to Be a Citizen to Vote' "was posted at townhall.com on July 31, 2021.

Comments about election news

- Looking back to May 2022, a video and an article by Andrew Stiles and Thaleigha Rampersad titled "Watch: "Stacey Abrams Struggles to Explain Why Black Turnout Is Soaring Under 'Jim Crow 2.0' " were posted at freebeacon.com on May 24, 2022.
- An article by Diana Glebova titled "Mexican President Vows to Influence American Elections" was posted at dailycaller.com on June 7, 2022.

■ An article by Andrea Cavallier titled "Former Democratic Congressman for Philly Pleads Guilty to Election Fraud: the 79-Year-Old Admits Bribing Judges and Stuffing Ballot Boxes for His Fellow Party Members Across Multiple Elections" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on June 8, 2022.

Leftists angering Hispanic voters

■ An article by Ryan Saavedra titled "New Left-Of-Center Poll Shows Seismic Shift in Hispanic Political Support" was posted at dailywire.com on June 9, 2022.

Comments about defunding the police

- Looking back to June 2020, an article by Paige Fernandez titled "Defunding the Police Will Actually Make Us Safer" was posted at aclu.org on June 11, 2020.
- An article by Matthew Whitaker titled "Biden Executive Order Defunds the Police by Another Name [by Awarding or Depriving Federal Discretionary Grants]" was posted at foxnews.com on June 7, 2022.
- An article by Melissa Koenig titled "Uvalde School District Says It Will Hire More Police Officers to Patrol Campuses in the Wake of the Mass Shooting Where 19 Elementary School Children and Two Teachers Were Massacred" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on June 9, 2022.

Comments about excessive theft

- A video and an article by James Gordon titled "Shocking Moment Armed 12-Year-Old Boy Robs a Michigan Gas Station: Child Aims His Grandfather's Gun at Cashier and Fires a Warning Shot After She Asks 'Are You Serious'?" were posted at dailymail.co.uk on June 4, 2022.
- An article by Ivy Lyons titled "Ambulance Stolen in Apparent Armed DC Carjacking" was posted at wtop.com on June 4, 2022.

Comments about excessive violent crime

- An article by Harriet Alexander titled "Retired Wisconsin Judge John Roemer, 68, Is Shot and Killed at His Home by 56-Year-Old Man With a Hit List 'Related to the Judicial System'—Who Then Turned the Gun on Himself, but Survived" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on June 3, 2022.
- An article by Staff titled "Sleeping Subway Rider Slashed Across Face at Times Square Station: Police" was posted at nbcnewyork.com on June 3, 2022.
- An article by Natasha Anderson titled "Shocking Moment Thug Steals \$1,700 in Stock From Duane Reade [Store] and Returns 10 Minutes Later to Attack Staff With a Bike Chain" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on June 4, 2022.
- An article by Paul Farrell and Natasha Anderson titled "Mass Shooting in Philadelphia Leaves at Least Three Dead and 11 Injured After Gunmen Open Fire on Crowd of Revelers Outside Bars on City's Popular South Street: One Suspect Has Been Hospitalized" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on June 5, 2022.

- An article by Stephen M. Lapore titled "Man, 35, Is Charged With Attempted Murder After 'Pretending To Be a Patient Then Stabbing Two Nurses and a Doctor at Encino Medical Center': Hero Dental Hygienist (Who Helped Save Victims) Describes 'Bloodbath' "was posted at dailymail.co.uk on June 5, 2022.
- An article by Gina Martinez titled "NYPD Hunt for Two Thugs After 61-Year-Old Man Is Sucker-Punched and Killed While Walking Down Brooklyn Street Near His Home: Police Investigating Possible Drug Robbery" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on June 9, 2022.

Comments about weapons

- An article by Amanda Prestigiacomo titled "Kyle Rittenhouse Goes Viral With 2nd Amendment Posts as President Joe Biden Pushes Curbing Gun Rights" was posted at dailywire.com on June 4, 2022.
- An article by Joshua Zitser titled "A Man Had His AR-15-Style Rifle Stolen at Gunpoint; He Then Used a Second Gun to Open Fire on the Robber, Police Say" was posted at businessinsider.com on June 4, 2022.

Comments about January 6 Capitol riot

- An article by Tim Pearce titled "'Trying to Intimidate Me': Peter Navarro Rips January 6 Committee, DOJ After Indictment" was posted at dailywire. com on June 4, 2022.
- An article by Tucker Carlson titled "Peter Navarro's Arrest Is a Huge Step Toward the Politics of the Third World" was posted at foxnews.com on June 6, 2022.
- An article by Daniel Chaitin titled "Jim Jordan Shares Allegations of FBI 'Purge' Over Jan. 6" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on June 7, 2022.
- An article by Katie Daviscourt titled "Steve Bannon Subpoenas Pelosi and Jan. 6 Committee Ahead of Trial" was posted at the post millennial.com on June 8, 2022.
- An article by Charlie Spiering titled "Democrats Kick Off Jan. 6 Hearings Comparing 'Insurrectionists' to Defenders of KKK, Slavery, Lynching" was posted at breitbart.com on June 9, 2022.

Comments about educating our youth

■ An article by Mary Margaret Olohan titled "California Democrat Who Pushed Easing Sex Offender Requirements for Sodomy With Minors Suggests Adding 'Drag Queen 101' to School Curriculums" was posted at dailywire.com on June 7, 2022.

Comments about transgenders

■ Looking back to May 2022, an article by Michael Lee titled "Wisconsin Middle Schoolers Accused of Sexual Harassment for Using Wrong Gender Pronouns" was posted at foxnews.com on May 15, 2022.

- An article by Hannah Grossman titled "Wisconsin School District Drops Sexual Harassment Probe Into 3 Students Accused of Using the Wrong Pronouns" was posted at foxnews.com on June 7, 2022.
- An article by Harriet Alexander titled "'Pizza Hut Has Gone Full Woke, Now We Must Make Them Full Broke': Restaurant Chain Sparks Outrage and National Boycott After Its Children's Book Club Features a Story About a Young Boy in Drag" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on June 4, 2022.
- An article by Nataly Keomoungkhoun titled "Oak Lawn United Methodist Church to Self-Appoint LGBTQ Pastors After Bishop Denies Request" was posted at dallas.com on June 4, 2022.
- An article by Alastair Talbot titled "Five Tampa Bay Rays [Professional Baseball] Players Refuse to Wear Uniforms With LGBTQ Rainbow Logos for Pride Month Citing Their Right to Make a 'Faith-Based Decision'" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on June 5, 2022.
- An article by Jeff Charles titled "Americans Overwhelmingly Reject Progressive's Gender Ideology Agenda" was posted at redstate.com on June 7, 2022.
- An article by Ryan Saavedra titled "Democrat [Louisiana] Governor Allows Bill to Become Law That Bans Trans Athletes From Competing on Female Sports Teams" was posted at dailywire.com on June 7, 2022.
- An article by Staff titled "Gallup: 2.6% of Baby Boomers and 20.8% of Generation Z Say They Are LGBT" was posted at cnsnews.com on June 8, 2022.
- An article by Matt Lamb titled "Transgenderism Is a Sin Against at Least Four of the Ten Commandments: Franciscan Priest" was posted at lifesitenew.com on June 9, 2022.

Comments about Disney influence on children

■ An article by Josh Shephard titled "Disney Doubles Down on LGBTQ Programming With 'Lightyear' and More" was posted at thefederalist.com on June 7, 2022.

Comments about Florida and Disney

■ An article by Keith Griffith titled "Disney CEO Bob Chapek Fires Content Chief Peter Rice in Shock More After Industry Speculation [That] the Exec Was Gunning to Replace His Embattled Boss" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on June 9, 2022.

Comments about Winsome Sears

■ Looking back to April 2022, an article by Ian Hanchett titled "[Winsome] Sears: The Rich Already Get to Decide What Their Kids Are Taught, Everyone Else Should Have That Power" was posted at breitbart.com on April 12, 2022.

Comments about racism and white supremacy

■ A press release titled "Biden-Harris Administration Establishes HHS Office of Environmental Justice" was posted at hhs.gov on May 31, 2022.

- An article by Wendell Husebo titled "Joe Biden Creates 'Office of Environmental Justice' for 'Communities of Color' " was posted at breitbart.com on June 1, 2022.
- An article by Ashe Schow titled "Canadian College Requires Students, Faculty to Agree They've Benefited From White Privilege, Commit to 'Decolonization' "was posted at dailywire.com on June 4, 2022.

Comments about critical race theory

■ An advertizement for a free eBook written by Dr. Ben Carson titled "Get Your Free [eBook] Copy of '5 Answers to Critical Race Theory' " is posted at americancornerstone.org.

Comments about crimes against Asian citizens

■ An article by Michelle De Pacina titled "Asian Man Beaten Over Sexual Assault Allegations in Viral Video Says He 'Never Forcibly Touched' Anyone" was posted at nextshark.com on June 1, 2022.

Comments about Marxist BLM corporation

- Looking back to June 2020, an article by Mark Moore titled "BLM Leader [Hawk Newsome]: If Change Doesn't Happen, Then 'We Will Burn Down This System' "was posted at nypost.com on June 25, 2020.
- Looking back to July 2020, an article by Mike Gonzalez and Andrew Olivastro titled "The Agenda of Black Lives Matter Is Far Different From the Slogan" was posted at heritage.org on July 3, 2020.
- An article by Harriet Alexander titled "New BLM Chair [Cicley Gay] Appointed to Tackle the Charity's Financial Scandals Is Struggling to Manage Her Own Finances After Filing for Personal Bankruptcy Three Times: She Is Also \$120,000 in Debt—Documents Show" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on June 2, 2022.
- An article by John F. Trent titled "Washington Commanders [Previously Called Washington Redskins] Defensive Coordinator Jack Del Rio Questions Why 'The Summer of Riots, Looting, Burning and the Destruction of Personal Property' Is Not Discussed" was posted at themix.net on June 8, 2022.

Comments about police misconduct

■ An article by Alex Oliveira titled "Michigan Cop Is Charged With Second-Degree Murder of Black Man Patrick Loyola, 26, Who He Shot in the Head as They Wrestled Following a Chaotic Traffic Stop" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on June 9, 2022.

Comments about district attorney misconduct

■ A video and an article by Harriet Alexander titled "'He Doesn't Value Our Lives': Mom Hits Out at Woke DA George Gascon After Driver, 16, Who Mowed Down Her and Her Baby in a Stolen Car Was Handed Just Five Months in a Juvenile Probation Camp—and His Office Said It Was an 'Appropriate' Sentence" were posted at dailymail.co.uk on June 3, 2022.

- An article by Alyssa Guzman and James Gordon titled "Woke LA District Attorney George Gascon Backtracks and Admits County Sheriff Didn't Agree to Charges Against Driver, 17, Who Mowed Down Mom and Baby—After the Teen Was Sentenced to Just Five Months in a Juvenile Probation Camp" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on June 4, 2022.
- An article by Hank Berrien titled "Biden DOJ Wants Reduced Sentence for Leftist Lawyers Who Used Molotov Cocktails to Target Police Van During Protest" was posted at dailywire.com on June 7, 2022.
- An article by Harriet Alexander titled "George Soros-Backed Groups Have Spent \$40 Million to Elect 75 Progressive Prosecutors Over the Last Decade—Meaning One in Five Americans Now Live in Areas Covered by His Criminal Justice Reformers" was posted at daily.co.uk on June 7, 2022.
- An article by Ryan Saavedra titled "San Francisco Votes Overwhelmingly to Oust Woke Soros Prosecutor [Chesa Boudin] From Office in Major Rejection of Far-Left" was posted at dailywire.com on June 8, 2022.

Comments about reparations

■ An article by Kathleen J. Anderson titled "California 'Leads the Way' With 500 Page Report Recommending Reparations for Slavery" was posted at the political insider.com on June 7, 2022.

Lawsuits against Deshaun Watson

- Looking back to April 2021, an article by Cody Benjamin titled "Deshaun Watson Attorney Says All 22 of Texans QB's Accusers Are Lying About Alleged Sexual Misconduct" was posted at cbssports.com on April 19, 2021.
- Looking back to March 2022, an article by David K. Li and Diana Dasrath titled "Grand Jury Declines to Charge Deshaun Watson After 22 Women Accuse Quarterback of Sexual Misconduct" was posted at nbcnews.com on March 11, 2022.
- An article by Charles Robinson titled "Latest Deshaun Watson Lawsuit Claims He Offered Each Accuser \$100,000 to Settle Their Civil Cases" was posted at yahoosports.com on June 2, 2022.
- An article by Tim Crean titled "'Real Sports' Expose Encouraged a 23rd Accuser to Sue Deshaun Watson: 'His Behavior Grew Worse'" was posted at sportscasting.com on June 2, 2022.
- An article by Brent Schrotenboer titled "[NFL Quarterback] Deshaun Watson Hit by 24th Lawsuit From Another Woman Accusing Him of Sexual Misconduct" was posted at usatoday.com on June 6, 2022.
- An article by Alex Raskin titled "[NFL Houston] Texans Added to Sexual Misconduct Lawsuits Against Deshaun Watson 'For Providing Rooms at a High-End Houston Hotel for His Massages, Where He Groped and Harassed Masseuses' "was posted at dailymail.co.uk on June 8, 2022.

Amber Heard identified as a liar

- An article by Daniel Bates titled "How Amber Heard Was Unravelled by [Her Lies About] Kate Moss and [Her] Charity Lies in a Sordid TV Trial That's Left Her Life in Tatters" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on June 1, 2022.
- An article by Jan Moir titled "Amber Heard Wanted to Be a Heroine, but Now She's Defined by This Circus of Sadness; What Future Awaits the Actress Who Stands Before the World Exposed as a Teller of Lies?" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on June 2, 2022.
- An article by Leah Barkoukis titled "Amber Heard's Statement After Losing Trial Leaves Court Watchers 'Stunned' [Because She Seemed to Learn Nothing From the Six-Week Trial]" was posted at townhall.com on June 3, 2022.

Follow-up information about Amber Heard

- An article by Ryan Saavedra titled "Amber Heard's Lawyer: Johnny Depp 'Absolutely Not' Getting the \$10.35 Million He Is Owed From Heard" was posted at dailywire.com on June 3, 2022.
- An article by Staff titled "The Washington Post Adds Major [125-Word] 'Editor's Note' to Amber Heard's [2018] Op-Ed That Got Her Sued by Johnny Depp" was posted at dailywire.com on June 4, 2022.
- An article by David Hookstead titled "Joe Rogan Says Johnny Depp Beating Amber Heard in Court 'Was Good for Anyone Who Believes in the Truth' "was posted at dailycaller.com on June 7, 2022.

Comments about monkeypox in U.S.

■ An article by Madison Muller titled "U.S. Monkeypox Cases Rise to 20 as Vaccines Shipped to States" was posted at bloomberg.com on June 3, 2022.

Comments about Anthony Fauci

■ An article by Betsy McCaughey titled "Beware Fauci's Scheme to Empower the World Health Organization" was posted at townhall.com on June 1, 2022.

Pandemic regulations had negative consequences

■ An article by Luke Andrews titled "Babies Born During the Covid Lockdowns Falling Behind; Lack of Interaction With Others in Crucial Developmental Years Leaves Them Less Likely to Talk and More Likely to Fight With Other Children" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on June 9, 2022.

Comments about new covid cases

■ An article by David Schultz and Cindy Krischer titled "Overlapping, Highly Contagious Covid Subvariants Are Spreading Fast in Florida" was posted at sunsentinel.com on June 4, 2022.

Comments about vaccines

- An article by Melissa Koenig titled "Pfizer Asks FDA to Authorize Its Covid-19 Vaccine for Children From Six Months to Four Years" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on June 1, 2022.
- An article by Anjalee Khemlani titled "FDA Advisory Committee Recommends Novavax [Covid-19] Vaccine for Use in Adults" was posted at yahoo.com on June 7, 2022.
- An article by Anjalee Khemlani titled "[The] mRNA Creators [Dr. Katalin Kariko and Dr. Drew Weissman] Studying Vaccines' Myocarditis Risk" was posted at yahoo.com on June 7, 2022.

Comments about masks

■ An article by Scott Morefield titled "New Study: Mask Mandates Associated With Increased Covid Death Rate" was posted at townhall.com on June 5, 2022.

Comments about the media

- An article by Pam Key titled "MSNBC's [Cornell] Belcher: If Midterm About Abortion and Guns, Democrats Can Change History" was posted at breitbart. com on June 1, 2022.
- An article by Matt Vespa titled "The Liberal Media Is Going to Bury the Tulsa Shooting [Because the Shooter Was Black]" was posted at townhall.com on June 3, 2022.
- An article by Sarah Arnold titled "MSNBC Claims Second Amendment Was Created to Preserve White Supremacy" was posted at townhall.com on June 4, 2022.
- An article by Julio Rosas titled "Fox News Is Airing Tucker Carlson Instead of the J6 Committee—Cue the Liberal Tears" was posted at townhall.com on June 7, 2022.
- An article by Katie Daviscourt titled "Project Veritas Exposes CBS News for Using Their Own Reporting to 'Fact Check' News" was posted at thepostmillennial.com on June 7, 2022.
- An article by Gabriel Hays titled "Washington Post Column [by Matt Bai] Admits Dems Will Get 'Blown Out' in Midterms, but Claims That's a Good Thing" was posted at foxnews.com on June 7, 2022.
- An article by Matt Vespa titled "There's Not Enough Sand and Boron That Can End WaPo's Woke Meltdown Right Now" was posted at townhall.com on June 8, 2022.
- An article by Theo Wayt titled "Washington Post Fires Felicia Sonmez After Twitter Battles: Reports" was posted at nypost.com on June 9, 2022.
- An article by Gabriel Hays titled "Attempted Murder of Justice Kavanaugh Neglected by Front Pages of Major U.S. Newspapers" was posted at foxnews.com on June 9, 2022.

Comments about investigation by John Durham

- Looking back to February 2022, an article by Jonathan Turley titled "Durham Probe Proves Some Media Would Rather Ignore a Major Story Than Expose Their Role in Covering It Up" was posted at foxnews.com on Feb. 16, 2022.
- An article by Robert Kraychik titled "[Film Maker] Amanda Milius on Sussmann Acquittal: Our Institutions Are 'Totally Fake and Performative' "was posted at breitbart.com on June 1, 2022.

Comments about Hunter Biden and family

■ An article by Andrew Kerr and Jerry Dunleavy titled "168,000 Deleted Files Recovered From Hunter Biden's Laptop" was posted at washingtonexaminer. com on June 8, 2022.

Speculation about sins of powerful politicians?

■ An article by Andrea Blanco titled "Elon Musk Asks Why 'Leaking' Justice Department Won't Spill Jeffrey Epstein and Ghislaine Maxwell's Client List and Says It's 'Odd' Officials Remain Silent on Billionaire Pedophile and His Madam" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on June 5, 2022.

Biden's mental capacity

- An article by Guy Benson titled "Let's Face It: Joe Biden's Serial Lies and Embellishments About His Biography Are Shamelessly Weird" was posted at townhall.com on June 2, 2022.
- An article by Eli Stokols and Courtney Subramani titled "News Analysis: Biden, Who Ran on Competency and Experience, Is Struggling to Manage Multiple Crises" was posted at latimes.com on June 3, 2022.

Biden and Harris supporters and detractors

- An article by Cleve R. Wootson Jr., Scott Clement, Matthew Brown and Emily Guskin titled "Black Voters' Support for Biden Has Cooled, Poll Finds" was posted at washingtonpost.com on June 4, 2022.
- An article by Chuck Ross titled "Inconvenient Truth: Al Gore's 'Woke' Firm Invests in Chinese Slave Labor" was posted at freebeacon.com on May 28, 2022.
- An article by Ronny Reyes titled "Georgia Gubernatorial Candidate Stacey Abrams Is Paid \$52,000 by Woke Foundation That Donates Millions to Radical Scholars Who Teach That Capitalism is Racist—but Abrams Claims She Doesn't Agree With Their Views" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on June 2, 2022.
- An article by Sam Raskin titled "AOC Says She Had 'Awakening' About Her Indigenous Heritage at Standing Rock in 2016 [While Protesting Against the Dakota Access Pipeline at the Standing Rock Indian Reservation]" was posted at nypost.com on June 4, 2022.
- An article by Virginia Kruta titled "Obama Campaign Manager [Jim Messina]: 'Dumb S***' AOC Is Doing Could Cost Democrats the House" was posted at dailywire.com on June 7, 2022.

- An article by Christian Datoc titled "Biden's Social Media Staff Costs Taxpayers As Much As \$6.7 Million Each Year" was posted at washingtonexaminer. com on June 8, 2022.
- An article by Amie Parnes and Morgan Chalfant titled "Democrats Frustrated by Flat-Footed White House" was posted at thehill.com on June 8, 2022.
- An article by Rob Crilly titled "Senate Democrats Sound the Alarm on 'Russian Interference' in the Midterms Five Months Before Americans Head to the Polls—and With the Party Trailing in the Polls and at Risk of Losing the House and Senate" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on June 9, 2022.
- An article by Nikki Schwab titled "Biden Meets Trudeau and Calls January 6 a 'Flagrant Violation of the Constitution' and Says Rioters Broke the Law Trying to Overturn the Election—But Won't Say Who He Thinks Is Responsible" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on June 9, 2022.

Comments about conservatives

- An article by Dillon Burroughs titled "DeSantis Campaign Warns Florida Voters of 'George Soros Purchase of Hispanic Radio Stations Meant to Disinform' "was posted at dailywire.com on June 7, 2022.
- An article by Jennifer Smith titled "Christian Art Student Sues Illinois College [Southern Illinois University Edwardsville] for Slapping Her With a 'No Contact Order' on Behalf of Woke Students Who Complained About Her Sharing Her Conservative Views" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on June 8, 2022.
- An article by Hannah Bleau titled "Ron DeSantis: When 'You Stand in That Fire and You Fight Back,' Voters Will 'Have Your Back' " was posted at breitbart.com on June 9, 2022.

Trump supporters and detractors

- An article by Bob Woodward and Carl Bernstein titled "Woodward and Bernstein Thought Nixon Defined Corruption; Then Came Trump" was posted at washingtonpost.com on June 5, 2022.
- An article by Paul Bedard titled "Team Trump Cashing In on Biden's 'Ultra MAGA' Blunder" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on June 7, 2022.
- An article by Elizabeth Elkind titled "Trump Will Testify Alongside Don Jr. and Ivanka on July 15 as Part of New York Attorney General's Probe Into His Business—and Faces Up to \$430,000 in Fines If He Still Refuses to Comply With His Court Order" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on June 8, 2022.

General interest

■ An article by Mansur Shaheen titled "Rates of Esophageal Cancer Among Middle-Aged Americans Doubled Over a Five-Year Period; Study Finds" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on June 1, 2022.

- An article by Hannah Bleau titled "U.S. Marine Corps Goes Woke, Celebrates 'Pride Month' With Rainbow Bullets" was posted at breitbart.com on June 1, 2022.
- An article by John Blake titled "The Evangelical Church Faces a 'State of Emergency' Over the Pandemic and Politics, Andy Stanley Says" was posted at cnn.com on June 4, 2022.

* * * * *

Isaiah 55:6-11—"Seek you the LORD while He may be found, call upon Him while He is near. Let the wicked forsake his way, and the unrighteous man his thoughts; let him return to the LORD, and He will have mercy on him; and to our God, for He will abundantly pardon. 'For My thoughts are not you thoughts, nor are your ways My ways,' says the LORD. For as the heavens are higher than the earth, so are My ways higher than your ways, and My thoughts than your thoughts. For as the rain comes down, and the snow from heaven, and do not return there, but water the earth, and make it bring forth and bud, that it may give seed to the sower and bread to the eater, so shall My word be that goes forth from My mouth; it shall not return to Me void, but it shall accomplish what I please, and it shall prosper in the thing for which I sent it."